

Chair statement

This is a big year for Deben Swimming Club.
We came into existence in 1973 being setup by a group of likeminded individuals, who enjoyed swimming and wanted their children and other children to have the opportunity to learn a life skill that could literally save their life.
The opportunity to swim brings with it so many more benefits, the ability to focus and challenge oneself through training and competition, the support of making friendship groups and having a routine that can balance out our hectic lives.
The physical and mental benefits of having an active childhood carries itself forward into the future health of those persons.
Over the 50 years people have come and gone, having spoken to many past swimmers and parents over the years, they all freely share happy memories of the club and what this club has done for them.
The philosophy of the club remains unchanged we continue to strive to give opportunity, support and skills in a family friendly, safe environment.
We have had another challenging year like all our members have had, the bills will always increase and we have to balance this with our service. We have been fortunate that we have invested in our team, so that we are able to maintain the level of service that you require.
That investment will continue through this season and into next season as we train more people to become Teachers and Coaches. We have an excellent poolside team lead by Ryan made up of a mixture of paid and volunteer teachers and coaches, with many years of experience; In addition, our older swimmers are giving back to the younger swimmers by becoming poolside helpers as such they will hopefully become the future teachers and coaches, thus keeping the cycle going.
The poolside team are supported by our team of volunteers; made up of Team managers, Officials, Meet promotors, Meet organisers, Officials training, many of those mentioned also sit as committee members with specific committee roles too.
Without those volunteers the club could not function, if you have any free time and want to help us steer the club through the next 50 years, then please make contact. 
As I said earlier, this year started as very challenging, the whole team has stepped up to that challenge. We have an exciting future ahead of us and I hope that you are all a part of that.
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